Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

May 1, 2017 
 Minutes Draft
7PM Call to order, Michelle Weston, Chair
Confirmation of Quorum
Agenda Approved for May 1, 2017 Meting
Minutes Approved from April 3, 2017 Meeting

PSAC Attending:  Mike Opalka, Raleigh Hill, Mandy Hawes, Michelle Weston

GBOS Attending: Sam Daniel, Mike Edgington

MOA staff:  Margaret Tyler, Kyle Kelley

WPD attending:  None, Chief Schofield excused

GVFD attending:  None, Interim chief day out of town. 

Public Safety Reports:
WPD stats and activities YTD and for the month (Chief Schofield)
Kyle Kelley updates on behalf of Chief Schofield.  Since last meeting, Spring Carnival and Motor Musher weekends have both taken place.  Both went well, issues with parking were of concern at Spring Carnival, but ticketing is not yet possible. 

Increase in speeding enforcement as requested by Sam Daniel.

Recent uptick in domestic issues, with 3 calls in recent weeks.

Mutual aid on the Seward Highway for incident involving shooter at 20 mile.

Mandy Hawes asks about Girdwood Brewing Company traffic and change to traffic pattern at their driveway intersection with Alyeska Highway. Accident at that location over Spring Carnival – some people involved in accident left scene to dispose of drugs at brewery.  Kyle says that there will be change the way road is marked when it is painted this summer at Hightower and Timberline, as well as the crosswalk signage that will be added.  There is no formal plan for the brewery access, but maybe some crosswalk flags can be added to get attention of drivers at that location.  Continued more visible enforcement on Alyeska Highway will help.

Group discussed the need for parking enforcement over Forest Fair.  It is the goal to have the agreement with Easy Park in place prior to Forest Fair weekend in July.


GVFD stats and activities YTD and for the month (GVFD)
Will Day is away for training with LifeMed.  He’ll be back mid-May to help with transition to new Chief.  Chief John Banning is coming from Arizona.  He has prior experience as chief and is the candidate agreed upon by GVFD members and the GVFD board.  He will likely be in place for June 5 PSAC meeting.  GVFD should be able to begin moving in to new fire hall June 1.  Landscaping of work site will occur in June/July.

Michelle Weston asks if the GVFD or WPD will be participating in statewide exercise this week. Kyle Kelley will check on this.

GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Sam Daniel)

2020 Kenai/Seward Highway Safety Stakeholder meeting was successful.  Diana Livingston did a great job moderating the meeting, which brought people from Cooper Landing and Hope as well as Holland America/Princess and Premier Alaska Tours and other visitor industry representatives.  Group passed a resolution to request $2m from the state to be granted to APD for Seward Highway work in the short term.  Long term solution is to create a public safety corridor on the highway and fund it.  Possible sources of funding were brainstormed as well.
All individuals are encouraged to contact legislators.  Sam recommends that PSAC contact Jennifer Johnston.
Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors
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Sam Daniel states that GBOS representative should attend Whittier town council meeting quarterly to provide update on how service is going.  Mike Edgington agrees to attend in May as Sam will be out of town.
Sam Daniel will continue as GBOS Public Safety Supervisor in 2017.

WPD Service Feedback

Mike Opalka states that WPD has been enforcing in Girdwood just as requested, not heavy handed, not overt.  
Sam Daniel states that Drug Takeback was well done – 28 lbs of drugs were recovered at event.  
Mike Opalka asks if WPD is fully staffed – yes.  One officer is currently completing ride-along training.

Michelle Weston asks about pay raise to WPD officers and if WPD is up to date on officer training, and if equipment records are up to date. Kyle Kelley will follow up on these items with Chief Schofield.
Recently there was assault incident that reportedly took WPD 1 hour to respond to.  In checking records, the WPD arrived 32 minutes from receiving call.  Victim did not know where she was, so finding her was delayed.  When WPD got there, Alyeska Security was on scene as well.

Mandy Hawes states that Alyeska Resort perspective is that service with WPD is going well.  Good synergy with resort security and staff.  Positive experience with large events.

Mike Edgington asks about WPD housing in Girdwood.


Old Business:

1) Status of APD responsibility on Seward Highway after AST ends service 4/30/17. No change in status.

Strong concerns about reactive enforcement on the highway.  PSAC and GBOS has made great efforts to encourage a different course with MOA and SOA.

2) Communications concerns (APD/AST/GVFD).  No one in attendance to address this.

3) Police Substation information.  WPD is in the substation. Sign should arrive soon to be placed on outside of building by ACS. Local phone number not yet known, once we know what it is, Margaret will update Facebook, GBOS website, FAQ sheet and will email out to contact list for distribution.

4) Status of Easy Park MOU.  Easy Park MOU to allow WPD to ticket illegally parked cars is still under MOA legal review.  Possible that this can be handled as an addendum to the existing MOU between MOA and ACDA.  Once MOA is done with legal review, they want full legal review by Whittier lawyers to be sure that it is within parameters of the WPD contract.  Goal is to have in place by Forest Fair.
Impound – currently option is to tow to Anchorage for impound. Brian Holliman has not yet provided outline of his needs for impound lot in Girdwood. Impound will occur in Anchorage.
5) Collaboration between SAR/WPD/GVFD.  No one in attendance to address this.
6) Advance Planning: Policing after 3 year contract.  Field trip to Wasilla is being coordinated by Mike Opalka 
Info from Houston. No progress on this item yet. APDEA input. No progress on this item yet.
7) Prescription Drug Takeback Day Feedback. Previously discussed.  Event was successful in getting drugs out of homes and properly disposed of.  Girdwood Clinic will have kit to take care of individual needs in the future.  These kits can go in the landfill after use.  Good public awareness not to flush drugs down the drain.
New business

None
Public Comment:


None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Raleigh Hill states that he was pulled over walking by WPD as they were looking for someone who fit his description. 

Mandy Hawes lets group know that the Resort is holding Fiddlehead Festival on June 3 and 4.  Attendance varies based on weather.

Adjourn 7:44PM
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